Minutes June 1, 2017

The Minersville Town Council held a Public Budget Hearing for the Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2018 followed by a regular Council Meeting Thursday June 1, 2017 at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Mayor Ward Dotson, Jared Woolf, Brady Carter and Barry Marshall, Todd McMullin was absent. Town Marshal Kevin Carter, Brandon Davis Maintenance and Town Clerk Cherie Wood.

Visitors: Codi Lofland, Shawnee & Lucas O'Daniel and Mike Gillins

Brady Carter gave an opening prayer.

Mayor Ward Dotson opened the Public Hearing at 7:00 and asked Cherie Wood the Town Clerk if she would present the budget to the council and all interested parties. There were no questions or comments after the clerk went through the budget. The Budget for Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2017 was then opened and explained why there was a need for the revision of funds.

Mayor Dotson asked if there were any questions or comments, there were none.

The Public Hearing was closed at 7:20 p.m. and the regular Council Meeting was opened.

Minutes: Barry Marshall made a motion to approve the Minutes fro the May 18, 2017 council meeting without additions or corrections. Brady Carter seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Budget: Barry Marshall made a motion to adopt the Budget for the Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2018. Jared Woolf seconded the motion; Brady Carter voted yes, Jared Woolf voted yes, Barry Marshall voted yes, Ward Dotson voted yes, Todd McMullin was absent. The motion passed.

Brady Carter made a motion to approve the budget revision of funds for the FY ending June 30. 2017 Minersville Town budget. Jared Woolf seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Codi Loftland would like to apply for a building permit on the property at 283 South 100 East. They will be placing a manufactured home with a basement on the property. She has been working with Kevin Carter to make sure they have all the setbacks right because there have been some problems locating the Minersville Irrigation line that runs through the property. Blue stakes have marked the lines and with the easements that need to be met she believes that where she has decided to put the home on the property they will leave plenty of room for any repairs on the line. There will be no impact fees associated with this new home because there was already a home on that lot that burnt down years ago and all the connections are there. Kevin Carter explained that there will need to be some modifications on the sewer line when hooking into the new home because the other home there was just a trailer. Codi understands and will make sure the contractor works with Kevin so that they are connected correctly.

Jared Woolf made a motion to approve a building permit for Lucas and Shawnee O'Daniel. Brady Carter seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Bills: Barry Marshall made a motion to pay the bills and send Scholzens bill in the amount of \$340.40 for parts to Lyle Carter for the water line break on his property. Jared Woolf seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Other business:

Mike Gillins would like to voice his concern on the kids and 4-wheeler and side by sides driving in town. He is also concerned about people running the stop sign by his dad's home; he also would like to know if there is something the council could do about making people trim trees around corners that it blocks the view of drivers. Katie Hansen was not able to come tonight but the pool is in need of a new cover.

Barry Marshall made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Jared seconded the motion.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Cherie C. Wood